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decision within 6 months from the date 
we began the investigation. 

(b) If we have not diligently pursued 
the investigation to its conclusion, we 
will revise the determination or deci-
sion if a revision is applicable and if it 
will be favorable to you. We will not re-
vise the determination or decision if it 
will be unfavorable to you. 

[49 FR 46369, Nov. 26, 1984; 49 FR 48036, Dec. 
10, 1984] 

§ 404.992 Notice of revised determina-
tion or decision. 

(a) When a determination or decision 
is revised, notice of the revision will be 
mailed to the parties at their last 
known address. The notice will state 
the basis for the revised determination 
or decision and the effect of the revi-
sion. The notice will also inform the 
parties of the right to further review. 

(b) If a reconsidered determination 
that you are disabled, based on medical 
factors, is reopened for the purpose of 
being revised, you will be notified, in 
writing, of the proposed revision and of 
your right to request that a disability 
hearing be held before a revised recon-
sidered determination is issued. If a re-
vised reconsidered determination is 
issued, you may request a hearing be-
fore an administrative law judge. 

(c) If an administrative law judge or 
the Appeals Council proposes to revise 
a decision, and the revision would be 
based on evidence not included in the 
record on which the prior decision was 
based, you and any other parties to the 
decision will be notified, in writing, of 
the proposed action and of your right 
to request that a hearing be held before 
any further action is taken. If a revised 
decision is issued by an administrative 
law judge, you and any other party 
may request that it be reviewed by the 
Appeals Council, or the Appeals Coun-
cil may review the decision on its own 
initiative. 

(d) If an administrative law judge or 
the Appeals Council proposes to revise 
a decision, and the revision would be 
based only on evidence included in the 
record on which the prior decision was 
based, you and any other parties to the 
decision will be notified, in writing, of 
the proposed action. If a revised deci-
sion is issued by an administrative law 
judge, you and any other party may re-

quest that it be reviewed by the Ap-
peals Council, or the Appeals Council 
may review the decision on its own ini-
tiative. 

[51 FR 303, Jan. 3, 1986] 

§ 404.993 Effect of revised determina-
tion or decision. 

A revised determination or decision 
is binding unless— 

(a) You or another party to the re-
vised determination file a written re-
quest for reconsideration or a hearing 
before an administrative law judge, as 
appropriate; 

(b) You or another party to the re-
vised decision file, as appropriate, a re-
quest for review by the Appeals Council 
or a hearing before an administrative 
law judge; 

(c) The Appeals Council reviews the 
revised decision; or 

(d) The revised determination or de-
cision is further revised. 

[51 FR 303, Jan. 3, 1986] 

§ 404.994 Time and place to request a 
hearing on revised determination 
or decision. 

You or another party to a revised de-
termination or decision may request, 
as approporiate, further review or a 
hearing on the revision by filing a re-
quest in writing at one of our offices 
within 60 days after the date you re-
ceive notice of the revision. Further re-
view or a hearing will be held on the 
revision according to the rules of this 
subpart. 

§ 404.995 Finality of findings when 
later claim is filed on same earn-
ings record. 

If two claims for benefits are filed on 
the same earnings records, findings of 
fact made in a determination on the 
first claim may be revised in deter-
mining or deciding the second claim, 
even though the time limit for revising 
the findings made in the first claim has 
passed. However, a finding in connec-
tion with a claim that a person was 
fully or currently insured at the time 
of filing an application, at the time of 
death, or any other pertinent time, 
may be revised only under the condi-
tions stated in § 404.988. 
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